Regular Monthly Meeting July 8, 2004

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, July 8, 2004, 7:00 p.m., at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Sherry Wehr and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved form the previous meeting.

The Police report was read.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Larry Herman second by Sherry Wehr to approve the Shenango Commerce Park Southwest, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini to adopt Ordinance #3 of 2004, Sewer Tap In Fees.

Motion by Larry Herman second by William Albertini, to adopt Ordinance #4 of 2004, Uniform Building Code.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander, asked what roads will be resurfaced this year and that the berming done on Savannah Gardner Road was left with dirt along the roadway.

Mr. Dave Dowdell, asked if the berms would be cleaned up.

Mr. Frank Kasavic, stated grass needs cut and the roadway is in need of maintenance.

Mr. Lee Pears, asked when will the creek that runs near the Fire Hall in Castlewood be scheduled to be piped in.